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May 13, 2020 in COVID-19 & Remote Learning 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you for all your support during these past few weeks of remote and flexible 

learning. 

Following advice from the Chief Health Officer, the Victorian Government has        

advised that schools can begin a phased return to on-site schooling.                    

In the first stage, students in Prep, Grade 1 and Grade 2, senior secondary (Year 11 

and 12 VCAL and VCE) students and all students in specialist schools will return to 

school from Tuesday 26 May. 

To support all school staff to prepare for this transition, Monday 25 May will be a  

pupil-free day. 

In the second stage of our return to on-site schooling, all other year levels will return 

to school from Tuesday 9 June. 

For those students who cannot be supervised at home and vulnerable children, the 

existing model of on-site schooling will remain in place during the two-week period 

from Tuesday 26 May to Tuesday 9 June. The current process that we are using to 

enable parents and carers to indicate the days or part-days for which on-site     

schooling is required will continue for this two-week period. 

All other students in these grades and year levels who can work from home must 

continue learning from home  until Tuesday 9 June. 

Once a year level has returned, all students will be expected to attend school as    

normal. This means if you choose to keep your child/children home after their year 

level has returned to on-site schooling, we can no longer support their learning from 

home. 

This does not apply to children who need to be absent for health or medical reasons. 

For those families, please contact us so we can make an appropriate plan. 

This same approach is being taken by all government schools in Victoria. To support 

the health and wellbeing of all our students and staff, our school will continue an   

enhanced cleaning routine and will encourage frequent hand washing. 

If you child is ill or is feeling unwell, they must not attend school. They must remain 

home and seek medical advice. If they do become unwell or show symptoms of being 

unwell they will be immediately quarantined and you will be called to immediately 

pick up your child from school. Please remember  If any students or staff member 

test positive for COVID-19 the campus will be immediately closed until deep cleaning 

of all surfaces can take place. 

http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?cat=17
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While the Chief Health Officer has advised that students will not be required to 

maintain physical distancing at school, there will be a number of important changes 

to our school operations, consistent with health advice to all schools that will be 

made available on the college websites. This will apply until further notice. I will 

provide more detail about our local  context as soon as possible, but it is important to 

note that changes will include: 

 All campuses and sites of Wodonga Middle Years, Wodonga Senior Secondary   

Colleges and the Flexible Learning Network Centres will continue with the         

timetable that was in place prior to remote learning. The school day will operate  

during the usual times. 

 Only immediate school staff and students will be allowed on site. If parents need 

to contact the school, they must do so by telephone or email. 

 the way we conduct parent-teacher meetings and interviews including Student 

Support Groups (SSG’s) will be via teleconference. 

We understand that some families may feel anxious about this move back to       

classroom teaching and learning. I can assure you that this decision has been taken 

on the basis of the best health advice available to our state.  With your support and   

vigilance in  enacting the health and hygiene measures as outlined we will make this 

a safe experience for all. 

More information about the return to school and coronavirus (COVID-19) can be 

found on the Department’s website, which will continue to be updated: 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx 

Thank you for your continued support and patience during this time. We look        

forward to welcoming our students back to the classroom. 

Yours sincerely, 

Vern Hilditch 
Executive Principal 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx
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greatly 
APPRECIATED. 

is 

dedication 

Education Support Personnel (ESP) Day 

is celebrated globally on the 16th May. 

It’s a dedicated day to acknowledge 

and recognise  the vital contribution ES 

members make in our schools every 

day. 

We would also like to say a big thank 

you to our ES staff for the great work 

they have done supporting both   

teachers and students during this   

challenging time of remote learning. 

 

GO TAFE - Students are in their second week of remote learning completing theory lessons. Remember to 

continually check your emails so you are informed of any correspondence from your teachers or changes to 

class timetables. Simon will also continue to check in with Tafe students every week to troubleshoot any   

issues students may be having. 
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SFLC wellbeing moment  

Theme: self care  

What is self-care? 

It is any activity that we do deliberately and consciously in 
order to take care of our mental, emotional, and physical 
health. Although it's a simple concept in theory, it's       
something we very often overlook.  

Why should we do it? 

Good and regular self-care is vital in improving mood and  
general wellbeing. The saying goes “you can’t pour from an 
empty cup”. If we don’t take time to do things we enjoy then 
all areas of our life including school, work, and relationships 
will be impacted. 

How can we do it? 

The great thing about self-care is that everyone gets to 
choose what works for them. Once you have established what 
things you enjoy doing then it is important to set aside time 
regularly to do it. Examples include: 

Regular exercise 

Reading a good book 

Eating a well-balanced diet 

Getting outdoors in the fresh air 

Spending time with loved ones if they love with you or 
online  

Playing music  

Drawing/ painting  

Watching a favourite show or movie 

Remember! 

A ‘full’ self-care cup should include a few different things 
rather than just one. So if you enjoy watching movies then 
make sure you also find time to do something active, like   
going for a walk, bike ride or team sport. 

Brad showing 

us his love of 

showjumping. 

  

Leonie  loves her       

nature walks and       

getting outdoors.  

Michelle spending 

time in the        

sunshine with her 

dog Millie. 

Kylie has been     

creative with         

pop-up                

playgrounds in      

the front yard.  

Sally has built 

this beautiful 

frog pond in   

her garden. 

Cara enjoys walking Mt 

Major Dookie and    

spending time outdoors .  
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Maintaining kids’ mental health during the  
coronavirus pandemic  
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By Michael Grose
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